CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT

MINUTES OF THE COMMISSIONERS MEETING

DATE: November 10, 1988

TIME: 12:00 Noon PLACE: Davco Farm

Present: Malcolm Henry, Ray Davis, Frank Perrin, Richard Day, David Scott

- 1. The minutes of the preceding meeting held October 20, 1988 were circulated with each member present getting a copy and after some discussion were unanimously approved.
- 2. The following payrolls were circulated and unanimously approved: 10/22/88: \$7526.34 10/29/88: \$7470.78 11/5/88: \$7499.65
- 3. There were no invoices submitted.
- 4. Water Management prevails with our project. Finished Boxboro and Northboro; proceeded to Lunenburg job and found it too soft. Moved to Shrewsbury and Tewksbury jobs. There are 12 future projects, all of which will be or are being brushed out ready for Water Management jobs. In areas where it's unobtrusive the brush is stacked in piles for use by local wildlife, but in residential areas or where it would be unsightly, it's hauled away to less noticeable areas. A suggestion was made to avail ourselves of the town chippers; however, this could prove awkward and generate more problems. Chipper should be on our trailer to travel where we are working.
- 5. The Army Corps of Engineers are leaning toward specific site permit applications. The proper way for this to be handled is for Reclamation to apply for and secure a blanket permit. In lieu of this, our project should ask for a blanket permit to cover the two counties in which we operate. The very least could be an application for each town. Individual job sites will deluge us and them with red tape.
- 6. Next meeting December 8, 1988.
- 7. Meeting adjourned 2:20 P.M.

APPROVED: Mallolle Color

Malcolm C. Henry, Chairman C.M.M.C.P.